## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held July 28th, 2020

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present except Stuart Mack.

VISITORS: John Hoffer, Chris Zelen, Ed Monroe, Tim May, Barb Selegue

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$9,342.54 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5897	07/27/2020	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
5898	07/27/2020	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
5899	07/27/2020	STUART MACK	\$331.22
5900	07/27/2020	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
5901	07/27/2020	CARTER LUMBER	\$1,273.07
5902	07/27/2020	WMD Motors, INC.	\$227.40
5903	07/27/2020	Lowes Companies, Inc.	\$20.41
5904	07/27/2020	MNCO	\$490.30
5905	07/27/2020	Goss Supply Co.	\$69.96
5906	07/27/2020	Englefield Oil Co.	\$274.79
5907	07/27/2020	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$718.55
5908	07/27/2020	JENNIE DUVAL	\$951.35
5909	07/27/2020	JOHN E HOFFER	\$833.74
5910	07/27/2020	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.47
5911	07/27/2020	STUART MACK	\$549.05
5912	07/27/2020	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$308.11
5913	07/27/2020	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$685.35
5914	07/27/2020	DONALD W WATKINS	\$797.77
			\$9,342.54

Correspondence: Marcia Spinozola talked with Trustee Hupp about changing the name of the road.

Trustee Hupp discussed the trash prices with Adkins. Residents can rent 2 totes per month at \$2 per tote month. If they want more than 2, it will be an additional \$5

**ZONING INSPECTOR**: Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, reported she issued 3 permits. An addition at 11492 Cherry Hill, new construction at 13186 Laurel Hill and new construction at 10343 Rankin RD. She also received a request for a variance at 7386 Boundaries RD.

She reported our zoning resolution considers semi-trailers as large storage containers and will require a permit. She also discussed a lot split with the residents at 10213 Honda Hills RD.

The township received a letter requesting the minimum lot size be reduced.

The Wess property has been improved. The zoning inspector took photos as requested by the court.

## PUBLIC COMMENT

It was asked if the township will be opening the building up for rentals again. The board decided not to at this time.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:27pm.

Ben Hupp-President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer